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Last Race Day of the Summer/JBY Series, Sunday, August 27 
 

The weather forecast called for rain in the morning and thunderstorms in the afternoon.  It 
was therefore not surprising that only two boats showed up for this last race of the mid-
distance series.  The thunderstorms did not materialize, and the light drizzle that we 
experienced at the start soon stopped.  Eventually, we even had sunshine.  The sun came 
out shortly after we finished the race and fired up one of the grills for the cook-out.  Even 
though we had only a two-boat race, the "Keg&Barbie" party was attended by 12 people. 
Here are the race results:  
 

PHRF-Fleet   JBY Race #8            Course HEA      Wind SSE 7-12     Start 14:30:00 
Skipper      Boat                Sail# Rtg  T-on-T     FT       ET       CT   
Stephens     Trevelyan            142   42  1.0980  16:00:25  1:30:25  1:39:17 
Alsen        Fantasy              001  186  0.8832  16:23:35  1:53:35  1:40:19 

 
Final JBY/Summer Series Standings 
 
Skipper     Boat       Race 1 Race 2 Race 3 Race 4 Race 5 Race 6 Race 7  Race 8 Total
Feavearyear Snitch     DNF(2) 3      0.75   0.75   0.75   0.75   4       DNS(4)   8 
Stephens    Trevelyan  DNF(2) 0.75   DNS(4) DNS(5) DNS(4) DNS(5) 2       0.75     13.5 
Alsen       Fantasy    0.75   4      2      3      DNS(4) 2      DNS(6)  2        13.75 
Webb        Wavetrain  DNF(2) 2      DNF(3) 2      2      DNF(3) 3       DNS(4)   14 
Richards    Lorelei    DNS(3) DNS(6) DNF(3) DNS(5) DNS(4) DNS(5) 0.75    DNS(4)   NS 
Buell       Syren      DNS(3) DNS(6) DNS(4) DNF(4) DNS(4) DNS(5) DNS(6)  DNS(4)   NS 
 
NS: A boat must finish at least 3 races to be given a series score 
 
FANTASY's Voyage to Kingston, Ontario 
 
Attached is a report of our recent trip to Kingston which contains useful information for 
those who are toying with the idea of sailing to Canada.  Especially noteworthy are the 
strict regulations of the Canadian and American immigration authorities 
 
First Race Day of the Fall Series, Sunday, September 10 
 
The skippers' meeting will be at 12:45 p.m. at the South Pavilion (an hour earlier than the 
skippers' meetings for the summer series).  
 

See you at the South Pavilion.  
 
Eberhard Alsen 



CLCF Fleet Captain 
ebalsen@twcny.rr.com 
 


